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Art : hand in hand with memory  

 

Inside Fitchburg with Bill Gates will host Rachel Lehr of 

RUBIA on the Wednesday evening, June 24th program (7- 8 p.m.), 

FATV, 175 Kimball Street, Fitchburg, MA  Please save the date on 

your calendar. 

Our role is to be an active audience in the studio during the 

live cablecast. There will be a Q & A with the audience. The reason 

this date was selected was due to Rachel's travel schedule. She will 

be returning from Afghanistan the first week in June and needed 

some time to adjust to being back before appearing on the show. June 

24th is the last show of the season as they take a summer hiatus from 

shooting.  (More on RUBIA on page  4 ) 

RUBIA program on FATV  

 During a recent visit to Brattleboro, Vermont,  I wandered into one of the many galleries strung along 

Main Street in that creative city.  Two long walls held paintings done in a standard size on stiff board,  

unframed. The images were simple and colorful: e.g., a butterfly, a cow, a sunflower. A printout on the wall 

described the exhibit.  

 A group of local artists created the works in answer to a need that exists in a local facility that  

cares for Alzheimerôs patients.  When it comes time for the individuals to return to their rooms, they often 

cannot remember the number on their door. The paintings are to be fastened to the doors, thereby providing a 

visual clue that gets processed by the brain differently than a numerical one, showing the way home. 

By C.M. Judge  

.Artist Trading Card Alert    A Breath of Fresh Air  due on May 1st.  

http://tomorrowaustin.files.wordpress.com/2007/10/wheatgrass-004.jpg
http://donnayoung.org/blog/wp-content/uploads/2007/06/basil-seed-pack.thumbnail.jpg
http://www.mybluebonnets.com/catalog/BB.jpg
http://www.thesoapkitchenplus.co.uk/acatalog/key_holder_garden_tools.jpg
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(Artist Trading Card News 

Louise Parmenter Hammerman  
 

 The next trade theme is A Breath of Fresh Air due on May 1st. Send me six 2 

İò x 3 İò cards interpreting the theme in any way you choose in any medium or mix 

media. Sign, date, and state the theme on the reverse side. Any other information you 

choose to put on the back of your cards is optional. I also suggest that you put ñnot for 

saleò or ñfor trade onlyò on the backs to curtail the possible future sale of your cards. I 

will sort the cards reserving one of your cards for the chapterôs ATC Archives, and 

return five assorted cards to you in the return mail. 

 Send these to me L. Parmenter Hammerman, 90 Turnpike Rd., Westminster,  

MA 01473-1205. Please include a SASE with sufficient postage -usually a total of $.59 

covers the thicker envelopes. 
 Pat Davis has assumed the role of ATC facilitator for WCA-NH, anyone 

choosing to exchange with the NH chapter is welcome. Same rules apply except send 

those to Pat Davis, 514 Buck St., Pembroke, NH 03275-3054. 

 Both Pat and I welcome anyone including non members to create and exchange 

ATCs, the moreé. the merrier! 

 Shown below are two more of the ATCs created by members for a framed  

display that was given to FATV in recognition of their help and support for our  

exhibitions there. 

 

Future themes and dates: 

     

 
 

 Please submit information in Microsoft Word. Only one space after 
periods. This is the second monthly newsletter. We plan to do an interview 

for each issue. Keep sending me artful material.  

Alice Struthers                                                          

Editorôs Note 
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Susan Lozoraitis  508-667-6719 
16 Congress St.,  
Worcester, MA  01609 
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CMWCA  

ñA Breath of Fresh Airò 

due May 1 

WCA-NH  

ñThe Oceanò due June 5 

Artist Trading Card by   
Jan Queijo  

Artist Trading Card by  
Louise Parmenter Hammerman  

  



Catherine Rogers  
 

 Back in January I met with Catherine at a Starbucks in 

Leominster for our ñTag youôre itò interview.  It is so interesting to 

me how a friendly, outgoing, seemingly average person 
transforms into an intriguing international artist with one simple 

interview! 

 It all started in Minneapolis, Minnesota , Catherineôs  
birthplace where her mother said that her first creation was a  

realistic drawing of a cat at age 2.  During High School, she  

attended as many art classes as possible where through a design 
contest, she won a tuition free life drawing class at the  

Minneapolis College of Art.  She later earned a BA in fine art at 

Bethel College and then moved to California where she studied 

fine craft; specifically basketry.  While there she began her career 
in graphic design which moved her to Helsinki, then Brussels and 

eventually the Boston area.  While she was in Europe, she traveled 

all over exploring art and fine craft eventually discovering a  
medium that travels well: fiber arts.  She then added felt 

making, glass bead making, pastel and metalwork to her list of 

creative interests. 
  

Where do you draw your inspiration from?  

 ñWorn surfaces really interest me; dirty concrete floors, 
water damage walls or any surface that shows that something has 

happened, that time has moved on.ò 

With a full time job, how do you fit your artwork in?  
 ñI tend to be a workaholic so I take many classes and that 

keeps me creating. Itôs an escape from work and I love the  

community of art classes.  I also make óart datesô with some 

friends from my previous workplace who share my interest in art-
making.  We do an art óRound Robinô 3-4 times a year; an art  

project  that we pass around that is  based on a theme.   

How do you get beyond a dry spell in your creativity? 
 ñI can get too busy at work or obsessed with a clean 

kitchen floor, so again, I take art classes.  I especially like the kind 

of class or workshop that I go away for -- where I can get  
immersed in artmaking; a place where you create, eat and then go 

back to the studio to create some more.  Once I find an inspiration, 

I often want to work through the night.  However, I do need  

jumpstarts or deadlines like an upcoming exhibit. 

What are some of the directions you wish to pursue in your 

artwork?  

 ñOne goal is to create a studio space in my basement, and 
another is to narrow down my art focus to one or two mediums 

and not to tinker with everything. But on the other hand, dabbling 

in a lot of mediums seems to help me find my own artistic voice.  

Also, I want to retire and have the time to create more art!ò 
 

Joanne Boudreau 
  

ATC  by Cathy Rogers  

3 

Getting to know... 

ATC by Pat Davis  

Newsletter Deadline 
 

Next newsletter will be out mid-May. 

Send info by May 1st, please. 



 The Annual CMWCA Spring Meeting will 

be Sunday, May 3, 2009 at the Rollstone  

Studio, 633 Main St., Fitchburg, MA 1:30-3:30 p.m. 

A Board of Directors meeting will precede the an-

nual meeting at 12:30 p.m.  

 Following the business meeting, Catherine 

Rogers and Donna Conroy will present a  

Zentangle* Workshop. All members and interested 

persons are welcome to Board of Director and  

annual meetings.  

RUBIA  
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News & Notes 

*Zentangle is òan enjoyable and uplifting art form 
for all ages and skill levels.ó 

 Rubia, Inc. is a New Hampshire, USA non-profit  

organization working with Rubia in Afghanistan to serve women in 

rural Afghanistan, through education, skills training and the  

promotion of their hand-embroidered textiles.  

 Named for a red root used to dye yarn,  Rubia is creating 
new traditions in textiles by translating the heritage and skills of 

Afghan women into sustainable livelihoods. All aspects of the  

development and implementation of Rubiaôs programs are rooted 

Afghanistan, using community members at all levels to help build 

the economy and capacity in their home region.  

 Traditionally, embroidery has been womenôs handwork, 

done at home, between domestic chores, to enhance their  

surroundings.  Rubia integrates these traditional elements with the 

new benefit of earning an income while maintaining fragile  

elements of their textile heritage: plant dyes, natural fibers, and 

designs drawn from ancient Afghan tribal patterns.  

Alternative livelihoods are the key to Afghanistanôs social and  
economic recovery.  Subsistence farmers who had supported their 

families with poppy cultivation are now seeking other means of 

economic empowerment. Poppy flowers and other designs  

embroidered by women in the valley of Darrai Noor provide a  

legitimate source of income, a new tradition in textiles. 

 From www.rubiahandwork.org 

Vice President Needed 
 

If you would like to help the chapter by  
serving on the Board of Directors, call Cathy 

Rogers or Louise Parmenter.  

ATC òpeek a booó by Kathy Freeburn 

Two - part Artist Trading Card  
 by C. J. Kennedy  
 
The plastic curtain at left hangs 
over the image above.  

 


